To: Academic Department Chairs and Deans, and AP Department Business

Officers and Staff

From: Cindy Doherty, Director

Academic Personnel

Re: June 1, 2021 Salary Increase for Lecturers and Supervisors of Teacher

Education (STEs)

The University and UC-AFT have agreed to a general range adjustment increase of 1.0% effective June 1, 2021, applicable to all Non-Senate Faculty (NSF) titles in Unit 18. This increase is a settlement related to a provision in the expired agreement.

Please note that this increase is <u>not</u> part of any successor agreement between the University and UC-AFT. The parties are continuing to negotiate a contract that includes additional future salary increases.

The increases will be processed centrally in collaboration with the UCPath Center the week of June 7. Departments do not need to take any action.

Continuing Lecturers and STEs who are undergoing excellence or merit reviews to be effective July 1, 2021 will receive both the June 1 increase and the July 1 excellence or merit increase.

The relevant June 1, 2021 salary scales will be posted to the Academic Personnel website within the next week. For titles that are tracked via AP Folio, the salary information will be updated when the UCPath update is run.

Please share this information with your Lecturers and STEs as appropriate.

\*\*\*\*\*

Cindy Doherty
Director
UCSB Academic Personnel
(805) 893-8332
Cindy.Doherty@ucsb.edu